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Dear	Pastors	&	Praying	Friends,	

We	want	to	thank	you	all	for	your	prayers	during	this	difficult	7me.	God	has	blessed	and	con7nues	to	bless	each	
step	 of	 our	 uncertain	 journey.	 Only	 two	 flights	 were	 leaving	 Kosrae	 in	 June,	 and	 the	 most	 direct	 one	 was	
completely	booked.	We	booked	the	second	flight	but	kept	checking	for	seats	to	open	up	on	the	first	one.	A	day	
before	 that	flight,	 the	airline	called,	and	we	had	7ckets	on	 the	more	direct	 route	 through	Hawaii—Praise	 the	
Lord!	

GeJng	to	Hawaii	was	the	easy	part,	but	being	allowed	to	leave	the	airport	during	our	twenty-hour	layover	was	
not	guaranteed.	The	group	ahead	of	us	 in	 line	(who	arrived	on	the	same	flight	and	were	 leaving	on	the	same	
flight	to	the	mainland)	were	told	that	they	had	to	quaran7ne	at	the	airport.	But	God	put	us	in	front	of	the	right	
person,	and	they	released	us	to	the	prophet’s	chamber	at	Ohana	Bap7st	Church.	Megan	was	able	to	relax	for	the	
rest	of	the	flights—Praise	the	Lord!	

On	June	21st,	Megan	had	another	episode,	and	we	ended	up	in	an	emergency	room.	They	ran	about	every	test	
in	the	book,	and	as	we	were	wai7ng	for	the	results	of	the	tests,	a	man	from	my	sister’s	church	ended	up	being	
Megan’s	medic.	All	of	the	results	came	back,	and	they	said	Megan	was	perfectly	healthy.	It	was	both	good	news	
and	bad!	

So	we	saw	an	Endocrinologist,	who	was	fairly	confident	that	it	was	not	her	thyroid.	They	scheduled	some	tests	
but	 referred	us	 to	a	Neurologist.	He	was	booked	un7l	February,	but	fit	us	 in	 two	days	 later.	As	he	 listened	 to	
Megan’s	 symptoms	 and	 ran	 a	 few	 tests	 in	 the	 room,	 he	 suspected	 she	 had	 Postural	 Orthosta7c	 Tachycardia	
Syndrome	(POTS).	

A\er	twenty-six	vials	of	blood	and	numerous	tests,	his	diagnosis	was	confirmed.	We	have	one	more	test	that	we	
are	wai7ng	 for	 (September	8th)	before	we	get	 the	final	 say	on	 things,	but	he	was	 fairly	confident	 that	ea7ng	
changes	(more	sodium)	and	lifestyle	changes	can	keep	Megan	healthy—Praise	the	Lord!		

The	reasoning	for	all	the	other	tests	is	that	there	are	o\en	other	issues	that	go	along	with	POTS.	Megan’s	doctor	
believes	that	the	infec7on	that	hospitalized	her	in	2016	in	Kosrae	is	what	began	all	of	this.	Con7nue	to	pray	that	
all	underlining	issues	can	be	found	and	for	Megan’s	health	to	improve.	She	has	been	feeling	a	lot	beaer,	and	it	is	
most	likely	that	we	made	things	worse	when	we	cut	her	sodium	due	to	the	pain	
she	was	having	in	her	chest.	

As	 for	 Kosrae,	 please	 pray	 for	 our	 church	 and	 the	 ones	 filling	 the	 pulpit.	
Pastor	Henry	 is	having	some	health	 issues	at	 this	7me.	We	are	 recording	
the	Sunday	and	Wednesday	night	lessons	here	and	pos7ng	them	for	our	
people	in	Kosrae.	Also,	the	latest	we	have	heard	about	FSM	opening	up	
is	possibly	the	September	30th?	We	will	soon	have	our	names	on	a	list	
of	 people	 trying	 to	 return.	 Thank	 you	 for	 your	 prayers	 and	 faithful	
giving.	We	truly	appreciate	the	blessing	all	of	you	have	been	to	us!		

The	Feaer	Family—Daniel,	Megan,	Emily,	and	Lauren	
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